
         Scott County Board of Supervisors  
         November 9, 2021 4:00 p.m.  

 
The Board of Supervisors met as a committee of the whole and pursuant to 

adjournment with Kinzer, Knobbe, Maxwell, Beck and Croken present. Due to social 
distancing concerns relating to COVID19, Supervisors and staff were spaced apart 
during the meeting with some staff participating electronically.  

Avery Pearl, Moline, spoke against a new Juvenile Detention Center (JDC). 
  
Amber Bordolo, 21585 Jersey Ridge Road, Davenport, commented on and 

spoke against the size of the proposed JDC and the use of the ARPA dollars. 
 
Ann Schwickerath, 906 W 5th Street, Davenport, commented on and spoke 

against the size of the JDC and said she brought kids from the Project Renewal 
program to speak to the Board. 

 
Karene Nagel, 4621 Warren Street, Davenport, said she does not want the 

money to be spent on another jail for kids in this community but rather on programs. 
  
Colleen Duenas, 924 W Rusholme Street, Davenport, spoke against the number 

of beds in the proposed new JDC and said she wanted the funds to go to ensure future 
success of the youth in the community. 

 
Dawn Eveland, 511 Brown Street, Davenport, asked the Board to invest in 

projects like Project Renewal to help get kids off the streets. 
 
Loxi Hopkins, 2721 E Pleasant Street, Davenport, spoke against spending ten 

million dollars building a kids jail and commented on better uses for the property and 
said she is speaking as a representative of the Juvenile Justice Coalition. 
 

Drew Pustelnik, East Moline, reviewed data results regarding incarcerating youth 
and said the dollars could be used on other items such as housing. 

 
Stephanie Hernandez, Family Resources, gave a presentation on the Youth 

Assessment Program and reviewed program details. 
 
Scott County Health Department Community Tobacco Consultant Anna Copp 

presented Scott County the Champion Award from Tobacco-Free QC Coalition for being 
an organization that supports the mission of lessening the impact of tobacco and 
nicotine by having a comprehensive tobacco and nicotine - free workplace policy. 

  
County Engineer Angela Kersten reviewed the second reading of an ordinance 

for stop sign installations on Valley Drive at Spencer Road.  
 
Kersten also reviewed the purchase of four 2022 Ford Explorer - Police 

Interceptors for the Sheriff’s Office. 



Facility and Support Services Director Tammy Speidel reviewed the replacement 
of jail Programmable Logic Controller (PLC) processors that control security systems in 
the jail.  

 
Human Resources Director Mary Thee reviewed the recommendation of a one 

year agreement for stop loss coverage.  
 
Thee also reviewed staff appointments.  

 
County Recorder Rita Vargas reviewed an Iowa County Recorders Association 

Electronic Services System 28E Agreement amendment.  
 
County Administrator Mahesh Sharma reviewed a tax abatement request.  
 
Tammy Speidel reviewed an offer/acceptance letter to purchase real estate. 

 
Planning and Development Director Christopher Mathias reviewed the City of 

Davenport’s proposed amendment to the Urban Renewal Plan for its North Urban 
Renewal Area. 
 

Moved by Knobbe, seconded by Maxwell at 5:17 p.m. a motion to adjourn. All 
Ayes. 

 
 
 

______________________________  
                                                          Ken Beck, Chair of the Board 

                                                                  Scott County Board of Supervisors 
 
 
 

________________________ 
ATTEST:  Kerri Tompkins 
                 Scott County Auditor 
 
 
A video recording of the meeting is available on the Scott County website at: 
https://www.scottcountyiowa.gov/board/board-meetings. 
 


